Brethren,

July is upon us.  Many Americans will soon be taking summer vacations.  Others will be spending the upcoming holiday weekend with friends and family, barbecuing or boating on the lake.

Having served in the US Army, certain holidays have always had a very special meaning to me. The top three most important US holidays for me are Veteran’s Day, Memorial Day and Independence Day.  I think of those who currently serve, those who served and gave all, and those founders who gave us this great and free Republic.  It is sad that so many young Americans do not know the full significance and great importance of these three holidays.

How often have you heard Independence Day referred to as simply the “Fourth of July” holiday?  But this holiday isn’t simply a date.  It’s the anniversary of American Independence from a tyrannical government.  One that imposed a myriad of unfair taxes upon her citizens, enforced many unfair laws, and tried to confiscate their arms.  

Several famous Freemasons stood up against British tyranny back in 1776, and pledged their lives, their possessions and their sacred honor to achieve liberty for all Americans.  As Freemasons, we should be teaching our youth what America, and American Independence really means.

Pending the balloting, Sinclair will probably have a full month in July.  We have received at least one petition for July, and we should have an Entered Apprentice, a Fellowcraft, and a Master Mason degree during July.

The repairs to the Gardner building roof are moving forward.  Hopefully the repairs will be completed in early July.  Once completed, a workday will be scheduled to repair a few holes in drywall and clean up the large room to be used as a coaching room.

As always, if you know of any brother who is shut-in or otherwise unable to attend lodge meetings, contact any officer or me personally, and let us know. 

Fraternally,

Bill Rentiers, WM

